Collège Pierre-Elliott-Trudeau
Parent Advisory Council

Minutes of February 24, 2010 

1.  Attendance:  Estelle Lamoureux, Ron Cadieux, Patti Mullen, Sandra Gould, Kelina     Parent, Naomi Kruse, M. Mousseau, Cathy Suggitt, Geraldine Blerot

      Regrets:  Cathy Cook, Kim Corlett

2.  Call to order:  7:05pm – Patti Mullen


a. Approval of February 24, 2010 Agenda

· Motion:  Agenda approved with no changes.  1st Naomi Kruse, 2nd Patti Mullen. Carried Unanimous

b. Approval of May 13, 2009 minutes.  These were to be approved at the November 18th meeting, but were not.  The Annual General Meeting minutes were for information at that time and are to be approved at the next AGM in September 2010.
· Motion:  Minutes of May 13, 2009 approved with no changes.  1st Cathy Suggitt, 2nd Patti Mullen. Carried Unanimous

c. Approval of November 18, 2009 minutes.

· Motion:  Approved minutes of November 18, 2009 with the following changes. 
1. Students are required to read 20 minutes a day in French during reading week.

2. Chairpersons Report – membership for CPF (not CPP)

3. Change Marley to Marley Youth

4. Moustache for Cash (not Stache)

1st Naomi Kruse, 2nd Cathy Suggitt. Carried Unanimous

3. Administrator’s Report – Estelle Lamoureux – see attached
a. Absences and student showing up late to class has been reduced.  Students must check in at the office if they are late to class.  Some students have been missing too many classes and removal of the student from the class is not always the best action.  Students now receive a red ticket for unexcused absents and allows staff to better track problems and enables them to get parents involved much sooner.  The numbers have been reduced.

4.  Student’s Report – No report – No student in attendance.

5.  Chairperson’s Report – Patti Mullen


a. Correspondence



1.  Fundraising information from Delman



2.  MAPC Newsletter



3.  MAPC Board of Directors Nomination form
4.  MAPC Judy Aitkin Award Nomination form – March 19 deadline for nomination honoring dedication to local school.

5. MAPC AGM information – Registration must be before March 31st with a $65.00 fee. 

b. No other report

6. Tresurer’s Report – No report – Kim Korlett not in attendance.

7.  Other Reports – None at this time.

8.  New Business/Round Table

a. Activity to identify Purpose of CPET Parent Advisory Council – Postponed till   further notice – Kim Corlett leading this activity and not in attendance tonight.

b. Fundraising Possibilities – Peak of the Market and Healthy Eating MB are working together on a project to sell vegetables at cost and this may be used as a fundraiser for schools.  Selling tendered school supplies is another option.  The purpose of fundraising needs to be established before a fundraising project would be decided upon.  The computer/technology areas are always in need of funds.  Technology advances quite fast so many pieces of equipment may need to be replaced as they are no longer compatible with the advanced programs.  The LCD projectors are also in need of replacement to bring them up to divisional standards.
· Motion:  Not to undertake a fundraising project at this time as it is not deemed necessary.  1st Naomi Kruse, 2nd Kelina Parent, Carried Unanimous.

This issue will be revisited as deemed necessary.

c. Grade 12 Graduation Ceremony will take place at Blessed Sacrament this year.  Safe grad activities will be arranged by parents.  Parent involvement has been an issue this year as some do no think that Safe Grad is necessary.  As students are picked up and dropped off at the arranged place by a designated parent or other driver, it ensures no students are drinking and driving, and all are arriving and getting home safely.

d. Evening dances are no longer offered at this school due to previous problems.  Afternoon sock hop type dances are occasionally done with greater success.

e. Information has been hard to obtain from graduates for the write-ups and input in the yearbook. 

9.  Meeting Adjourned – 8:15pm – Patti Mullen
